# WESTMINSTER CRIER

# Improvements around the community



New plantings



Work started on resurfacing the tennis courts Wednesday July 10th. The cracks are repaired and the low spots filled







#### Pavers at Front Entrance

Many have asked about the repair/replacement of the pavers in the main entrance. The Common Grounds Committee has been working on this for several months, and the Board approved the replacement of the current pavers at the June meeting. Complete details regarding the pavers can be found in the Board minutes of June 18<sup>th</sup>. The pavers have been ordered and we have a tentative start date of August 12<sup>th</sup>. The front gate will remain open during the project.

### Front Entrance Flowers

The front entrance flowers have taken quite a hit with the lack of rain and irrigation glitches recently. With the paver project taking place in August, it was decided to remove the dead landscaping and let it remain empty until the pavers are complete. Immediately following the installation of the new pavers, we will be prepared to replace the front with new landscaping.

## Save the Date - Christmas Caroling

We will be having only 1 night of Christmas caroling, which is scheduled for December 14<sup>th</sup>. As always, we will be meeting at the Westminster Clubhouse before we go out. This year, our AFTER PARTY will also be held at the Clubhouse. Our new manager, Cheryl Satterfield, will be providing an appetizer type menu for a small contribution....perhaps \$5.00/per person. More information will follow as we get closer to the date.

<u>Do NOT put poison out to kill any wildlife in the</u>
<u>community.</u> Another dead cat was found. The cat was
perfectly fine one day and then it suddenly died.

#### Irrigation Committee

Jack Griffith has resigned after 13 years on the irrigation committee. We thank him for his service to the community.

All vendors must be on your CapSure list or you must call ahead to the guardhouse for them to be able to enter the community!

# July 4th Fun Day











#### ARC Reminders

- 1. ARC request forms can be found on the Westminster community website. These must be sent to or dropped off at the manager's office no later than the Friday before the scheduled ARC meeting. ARC meets one time per month on the second Wednesday of each month.
- 2. No work can be started before the ARC approves your request!
- 3. If you live in Governors Run I, Governor's Run II or the Fairloop Villas you must first get your form signed by your neighborhood association, before you submit your request to the office.
- 4. Samples are required for new roofs, new mulch or flower bed cover, and new pavers. These can also be dropped off at the office. Approval will not be granted without these samples.
- 5. Please remember to pick up your samples after your request has been approved.

## The Crier- please read

Submit items for publication at least 1 week ahead of time. The next regular Crier publication date is stated below.

IF you have a new neighbor, please have them e mail the crier so they can be added to our listing. IF you have moved out of the community you may still see the Crier online via the web site- westminstercommunity.com

This address (westminstercrier@gmail.com) is just for submitting items to the crier. Concerns about information appearing in the crier should be addressed at the office.

The next regular crier will be published the week of

# August 16

IF you know someone who is not getting the Crier, please invite them to sign up. We don't want them to miss important information in the community!!

No Board Meeting in August. See you in September



#### Sad News

Robert Walker, one of our long time residents has passed away. He resided at 2242 Eaton Lake Ct. Robert passed on July 10, 2019 following a short illness.

Robert was a Korean War veteran specializing in underwater demolition. He traveled all over the world in the Navy...worked for Goodyear for 30 Years. He came from a large family of 2 sisters and six brothers, and he is survived by three brothers and his daughter and son, and grand daughter.

Our thoughts go out to Robert's family and friends at this difficult time.



Westminster Golf Course is Undergoing Changes!
July 1st marks the 2nd Month Anniversary for "The New Westminster Golf Course & Club" ownership change. Since then, landscaping is being trimmed, the roof has been fixed and there is new paint on the Club House. But wait; there are changes on the inside as well. Our new restaurant manager is taking the dining room experience to the next level. The food is fabulous, the staff looks great and more changes are coming. Bring your family and friends in for daily lunch specials 7 days a week and dinner specials on Wednesday & Friday evenings.

#### New Membership Options

Another great change is that <u>Golf Club Membership</u> is now available. There are so many membership options to choose from, being a Member of The New Westminster Golf Course & Club is the only way to go.

#### Newsletter

Tell your friends to "Subscribe" to the club newsletter by going to our website <a href="https://westminster-golf.com/">https://westminster-golf.com/</a> scroll to the bottom of the page and fill out the form. Keep up with all the exciting changes at the Club.